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What an AMAZING event the Belle Property Balmain Fun Run is! It was fabu-
lous to see such a wonderful turnout...the sun shone brightly as kids of all sizes 
and ages, including over 70 year olds, descended upon King George Park at 
Rozelle! 

Over 1600 people competed, including Miss Butler’s dad, a 69 year old, who ran 
the 10km race! 150 people signed up to volunteer on the day, including Balmain 
Public staff (and their children), parents, friends and friends of friends. 130 BPS 
students (out of 274), entered races! 

This event would not be possible without the tireless planning 
and efforts of Trudy Graves and her super-supportive, highly 
active Belle Property Balmain Fun Run committee. A HUGE 
SHOUT OUT TO TRUDY AND THIS WONDERFUL GROUP!!! 
THANK YOU!!! 

Saturday saw an event bag and bib stuffing day at the Fosters’. 
There were 20 adults and an assortment of kids, stuffing 1000 

event bags, packing 1800 bibs and 
7200 safety pins, as well as bagging 
up 133 t-shirts/caps. 

CONGRATULATIONS to the collec-
tive team for such a successful event! 
Early calculations show that monies 
raised will easily surpass last year’s 
mammoth effort! 

 

Maria Lambos Principal 

 

WED 10 DEC  

Year 6 Outing ~ 

SkyZone 

THURS 11 DEC ~ 2pm 

‘Giving’ Assembly 

FRI 12 DEC 

REPORTS go home 

FRI 12 DEC 

Year 6 GRADUATION 

WED 17 DEC 

LAST DAY OF 

SCHOOL FOR 2014! 

 

WED 28 JAN 2015 

School resumes for 

Years 1—6 

THURS 29 JAN 2015 

Kinders begin 

 





And the winner is…. 

1S! 
Congratulation to 1S – a whopping 17 out of 20 kids in 

the class entered the fun run!!   

KB & KL were joint runners up with 14 of 20 students each. 



Salvation Army 

Balmain Public School will be holding its Giving Tree Assembly on Thursday 
11th December 2014 at 2:00pm in the school hall. It has been school tradition 
that students donate gifts for children less fortunate than themselves. These 
gifts will then be donated to the Salvation Army.  

It would be greatly appreciated if you could donate a gift to a child to make 
their Christmas brighter. Please wrap and identify the appropriate age and 
whether it is for a boy or a girl.  Thank you for ‘giving’ this Christmas! 

 

Fundraising to support Aidan  
Brown 

 

As a part of our Giving Tree Assembly, we would also like to acknowledge 
Aidan Brown, a little boy from Annandale North Public School with an ex-
tremely rare form of cancer. He was diagnosed with Adrenocortical Carcinoma (cancer of the adrenal 
gland) in March this year. This cancer affects as few as one in a million Australian adults and even fewer 
children; the Browns are unaware of another child suffering from this disease in the country. Its rarity 
makes the cancer difficult to treat. After eight months of intensive chemotherapy and drug therapy, Ai-
dan’s tumours have reduced, but still remain. As you can imagine, the lives of his family have been turned 
upside down.  

A group of parents in the local community has banded together to raise funds for the Browns to enable 
Aidan’s parents, Rob and Dawn, to be with Aidan while he battles adrenocortical carcinoma. The funds 
will also be used to assist in the next phase of treatment and quality time with the family. They have set 
up a website www.aidansquest.com.au and Facebook page (Aidan’s Quest) in the hope of raising $30,000 
in 30 days. Balmain Public School will be hosting a gold coin donation during the assembly to help contrib-
ute towards this fund.  

 

‘Our Big Kitchen’ 

After experiencing ‘Our Big Kitchen’ first hand, Stage 3 have decided 

to run a food drive to support those most in need. We will  be col-

lecting donations this week. Suitable foods include: canned vegeta-

bles or fruit, flour, rice, pasta, oil, meals in a can, evaporated milk, 

cereal, baby food. Fresh produce can be donated on Thursday only. 

Please reconsider anything that needs refrigeration. OBK is a kosher 

kitchen, so all non-kosher items will be passed on by OBK to alterna-

tive charities who support the homeless and others in need. For more 

information on kosher foods, go to www.ka.org.au  and for more in-

formation on OBK, go to www.obk.org.au 

http://www.aidansquest.com.au
http://www.ka.org.au
http://www.obk.org.au


 



 

 

 

 

 

We’re on a journey to transform the way we teach at Balmain Public School and to open up a world of endless 

learning opportunities for our children through the introduction of iPad Air technology.   

We are calling on the help of our entire school community to make this happen for our children. 

Our goal: 50 iPad Airs (to be used across all grades) 

The cost of purchasing one device is $500.  We are asking for families to contribute by funding one device or 

to make a contribution toward purchase of an iPad Air trolley. 

A commemorative plaque will be made to honour the families who fund an iPad Air.  Your name will be en-

graved on the plaque so that the school community can always remember those families that have generously 

supported our mission to revolutionise our children’s learning experience.  Your contribution will also be hon-

oured through engraving your family name on each device that has been funded by your family. 

The students are very excited about this opportunity.  Here is a message from a Year 1 student: 

Please help us raise enough money to buy iPads for our classrooms. To thank you, we will put your name on a sign so that our 

school will remember your amazing gift for lots and lots of years!  

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

YES, we can help!   

Family Name:__________________________________________ 

Child’s Name & Class:___________________________________ 

Please tick option: 

 We can fund an iPad Air for $500 

 (preferred name for engraving: _______________________________________________) 

    OR 

 We can contribute towards iPad Air trolley 

 (please insert donation amount: $_________________) 

 

 

Payment Option (please tick): 

 Cash (enclosed ) 

 Cheque (Payable to Balmain Public School) 

 

Please label envelope ‘Device Drive’, with your child’s name and class. Please include slip with pay-

ment.  

For any queries, please contact Maria Lambos on 9818 1177, or balmainps@gmail.com 

Thanking you in advance for your generosity! 

The Balmain Public School Device Drive  







OUR BIG 

KITCHEN... 
Under the inspiration and organisation of Ms Bird, 6B, 

5/6N & 5L volunteered our time at Our Big Kitchen. 

Across our stage, we have been looking at members of 

our society that do not have a voice. We have also ex-

plored ideas of democracy and equality. Our Big Kitchen 

was the perfect opportunity for our students to put their 

learning into practice. 

 The idea to start OBK was based on an experience that 

the founders had with a woman in the community who 

was extremely unwell. This lady was working with the 

founders and the burden of providing her and her family 

with meals fell onto the families in the community. The 

founders decided to do some communal cooking for her. 

To do this, they borrowed a kitchen and got together a 

group of volunteers to cook. 

During these cook–ins, they noticed that the electricity 

that was created in that borrowed kitchen amongst the 

people there was incredible. Then and there they real-

ised that this was something that they wanted to dupli-

cate to help others in the community in need. They also 

wanted to bring together other people to share in this 

experience. So they transformed the basement in Bondi 

into a large-scale industrial kitchen that is now used to 

benefit anyone in the community.  



OUR BIG 

KITCHEN... 
On any given day the kitchen is caters for the homeless, 

refugees, hospitalised, families in need, you name it! 

We also learnt that they work to rehabilitate people 

through teaching basic hospitality skills, in order to give 

them a second chance. During our visit, the students 

were making biscuits for children in hospital. They also 

helped to make their own lunch, including their own 

bread rolls! 

Overall, the pictures reveal that they had a fantastic 

time! We all learnt a lot, including the teachers. It 

was clear to see that through the stories that were 

shared, our eyes were opened to the reality of those 

that live on the margins of society. 



Banner Recipients... 

Mieke F 

Blake L 

Jon H 

Mingyang G 

Eliane S 

Matthew B  

Emily M 

Ike M 

Stephanie J 

Matthew T 

Milly E 

Daphne M 

Micah M 

Ethan M 

William N 

Marcel G 

Keturah M 

Sam O    Zayle E   Keira C   Myles M   James L 



A HUGE SHOUT OUT goes to Van (Zoe’s mum) 

and Tom (Milly’s dad) for assisting Andrzej 

and Ally move out all the ‘old’ furniture from 

the Library and Year One rooms, in prepara-

tion for the arrival of the NEW FURNITURE!!!! 

Thank you sooooooooo much! 




